
July 31, 2019 

Mr. Todd Leon 
1717 S Street Investors LP 
1522 14th Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814                                                                                             

NOTICE OF TERMINATION FOR GENERAL ORDER NO.  R5-2015-0012-034, S 
STREET REDEVELOPMENT PROJECT, 1717 S STREET, SACRAMENTO, 
SACRAMENTO COUNTY 

On August 18, 2017, the Executive Officer of the Regional Water Quality Control Board, 
Central Valley Region (Central Valley Water Board) issued a Notice of Applicability under 
Order No. R5-2015-0012, Waste Discharge Requirements General Order for In-situ 
Groundwater Remediation and Discharge of Treated Groundwater to 1717 S Street 
Investors LP for the S Street Redevelopment Project site. In the Notice of Applicability, 
the project was assigned site-specific Order No. R5-2015-0012-034.  

The in-situ groundwater remediation project consisted of injecting a slurry solution of 
ELS with zero valent iron plus SDC-9 into shallow and deep groundwater to treat 
concentrations of trichloroethene, cis-1,2-dichloroethene, and hexavalent chromium. A 
total of approximately 64,900 pounds of cleanup amendments was injected into the 
groundwater at the site. The injections were completed in August and September 2017.  
No further injections are planned for the site. All monitoring required by Order No. R5-
2015-0012-034 has been completed. Additional groundwater investigation and 
monitoring at the site will be performed under a separate directive. Therefore, it is 
appropriate to terminate enrollment.   

General Order No. R5-2015-0012-034 is hereby terminated as of the date of this letter.  
If you have any questions, please contact Nathan Casebeer by telephone at (916) 464-
4665, or by email at Nathan.Casebeer@waterboards.ca.gov.

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY ANDREW ALTEVOGT FOR 

PATRICK PULUPA 
Executive Officer 

cc: Ms. Della Kramer, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Rancho Cordova 
Mr. Brian Silva, GHD, Cameron Park 
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